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Optical fabrication and testing in the United States have been
significantly brought together by a series of Optical Fabrication
and Testing Workshops in the 1974 -1977 time frame. This issue
of Optical Engineering features optical fabrication and is intend-
ed to be another step in the process of bringing the optical fab-
rication community together. Our goal is to begin to overcome
the natural tendency of the industry to withhold details regard-
ing fundamental principles and important techniques. It is our
opinion that the optics industry in the United States would
benefit if this policy were universally accepted.

The issue contains several papers which present information
related to the techniques of generation, polishing, and assembly.
Each paper offers information which should be useful to the
practicing optician or optical fabrication engineer. In general,
we have asked for papers which were written from a practical
viewpoint, rather than a research orientation.

Replication and diamond turning are two new techniques
which are discussed. These fabrication methods are rapidly de-
veloping the capability of producing high quality optical com-
ponents at low cost. A paper on the production of diffraction
gratings is also included and illustrates a science which utilizes
many principles common to diamond turning and optical repli-
cation. To round out the spectrum of material presented, you
will find two papers devoted to the topics of infrared materials
and fabrication.

A key issue facing the optics industry is specification. We
have asked Mr. Warren Smith to serve as a guest editor to give us
his views and insights. ..
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